MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES
CRESSKILL PUBLIC LIBRARY
Monday, March 20, 2023

CALL TO ORDER 
The regular meeting of the Board of Trustees was called to order at 7:00 PM by 
President Beryl Skog on Monday, March 20, 2023.  The meeting was properly noticed according to the Open Public Meeting Act.  

THOSE ATTENDING 

Mrs. Beryl Skog, Mrs. Elizabeth Cleary, Mrs. Julie Kim, Mrs. Bobbi Bauer (1), 

Mr. Andrew Bolson, Mr. John Orfini and Mrs. Kathy Savas.  Mrs. Laura Chumas, Library Director, and Mrs. Norma Shalhoub, Library bookkeeper, also attended.     
MINUTES     
The minutes of the regular meeting on February 21, 2023 were reviewed.  A motion was made by Mrs. Cleary and seconded by Mr. Orfini to approve the minutes as submitted.  The motion was unanimously approved. 

TREASURER’S REPORT 
The Board reviewed the Treasurer’s Report for the month of March and the Expense Spreadsheet for February.  The 25 bills for March totaling $56,362.79 were reviewed. Mrs. Kim informed the Board that the CD in the amount of $37,127.96 at Connect One Bank has been renewed for seven months at a rate of 3.73%, which will expire on October 8, 2023.  A motion was made by Mr. Orfini and seconded by Mrs. Cleary to file the Treasurer’s Report for audit, pay the bills on the bill list, and sign in blank two payroll checks, nos. 2891 and 2894, for the period ending March 21 and April 4, 2023.  The motion was unanimously approved.  

DIRECTOR’S REPORT     
Mrs. Chumas presented her Library Director’s Report for the month of March to the Board.  Some of the issues in her report were previously discussed during the meeting.  

Library Attendance and Circulation   

Mrs. Chumas noted that total monthly circulation of materials, total monthly visits and daily average visits were all down in February.  Since the Library has moved to the Book Nook Space daily attendance has been a low of 10 to a high of 51.  The first Saturday and Sunday saw about half the attendance of what is normally seen.   

Facilities    

The space at 210 Knickerbocker Road is tight for the staff.  Mrs. Chumas may work out a schedule where Mrs. Kim and Ms. Scalise can each work one day a week from home.  

Renovation Project   

The project kickoff meeting with G Meyer Group and Lothrop Associates was held on March 8, and a follow-up meeting to discuss the fire alarm and protection and asbestos abatement will be held on March 17.  The Project Team Managers from G Meyer Group are Jarod Summers and John Supp.  The tentative start-up date is April 3.  Mrs. Skog and the Board commended Mrs. Chumas for having done so much to move the project forward and for having resolved so many problems already.   

Moving and Storage

Crestron has generously agreed to allow the Library to store their boxes and furniture in their Cresskill facility at no charge.  They will also provide us with a forklift driver to move the pallets of boxes from the moving truck into storage.  A truck and professional movers were hired to load the boxes onto pallets for the move to Crestron.  Since 

Mrs. Skog knew the owner of the trucking firm, the Library was given a low rate.  The National Honor Society and senior class volunteers from the Cresskill High School worked in two-hour shifts to box books, and the Girl Scouts also helped to box books. The Friends of the Library provided bagels and pizza.  The DPW has also provided a huge amount of assistance throughout this process.   

Community Project Funding   

Mrs. Savas reached out to the town’s grant writer about funds that might be available for the renovation.  There are currently two financial opportunities under FY2024 Community Project Funding through Congressman Gottheimer’s office.  This funding requires strong support from the community, and there was a huge outpouring of letters from patrons, teachers and children about the library that were submitted with the first application.  If this funding were awarded, it could be used toward such items as furniture, paint and carpeting.  Mrs. Skog said the Mayor and Council have been very helpful in promoting the renovation.  
Children and Adult Programs   

Reports were prepared by Ms. Marianne Brennan, Youth Services Librarian, on youth programs, Ms. Gina Scalise, Adult Services Librarian, on adult programs and 

Mrs. Kiwon Kim, Korean Librarian, on the Korean Book Club.  Their full reports can be found in the Library Director’s Report.  

NEW BUSINESS    

Cleaning Services  

Since the temporary space is small Mrs. Chumas thought she could handle cleaning it herself.  After some consideration she has hired Coverall once again to clean twice a week for $45 each.  

Ramadan Celebration   

A representative from Cresskill Muslims spoke to the Board about Ramadan and invited them to the Crescent lighting to be held on the Library property on March 21.  

Friends of the Library    

The Friends of the Library will be meeting at the Cresskill High School during the renovation.  A good number of children attended the Read-a-Thon hosted by the Friends.  They will be holding a town-wide garage sale in May.  The Friends will be looking for a digital art student to help with fundraising letters and programs.  

NEXT MEETING        
The next meeting of the Board of Trustees will be held at 7:00 P.M. on Monday, 

April 17, 2023.  Due to the Library closure the meeting will be held at the Borough Hall.   

ADJOURNMENT    

A motion was made by Mrs. Cleary and seconded by Mr. Orfini to adjourn the meeting at 7:35 PM.  The motion was unanimously approved.    






Respectfully submitted, 







Barbara F. Schuierer







Recording Secretary   
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